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The times when INSPIRE has experienced the most challenges have been when quick decisions were 
needed and co-Pis were not able to discuss and weigh the consequences INSPIRE has often faced 
pressure to progress the program in a manner that is not intentional. We firmly believe that building a 
program slowly and intentionally will benefit the students and the university in the long term. We 
have also learned that for a social gathering to be successful, there must be intentionality behind the 
activities and structure of the gatherings. Students should be able to showcase their course projects 
and mingle with people outside their cliques, and faculty should be active participants. In short, 
unsuccessful strategies are a lack of organization and intentionality in program building. 

9. Given your experience with the Equity in Action Grant Program, what changes would you
recommend to better support you toward your goals?

We are grateful to the CSU Student Success Network for supporting the community-building activities 
for our program. The EIA Grant Program has been a valuable resource to build intercampus 
communities, discuss projects with colleagues, and answer informational questions. We deeply 
appreciate the opportunity CSU Student Success Network has given us to develop our program. 
Another opportunity would be to share knowledge about other grant opportunities to expand our 
program to sustain and institutionalize the INSPIRE and, if possible, match us with a mentor to help 
us in those endeavors. 

10. What can the CSU Student Success Network do to help your campus in its efforts to identify,
understand, and disrupt inequities in our system?

If there is a mechanism CSU Student Success Network can employ to inform campuses to recognize a 
culturally relevant, student-centered approach to academic success and to shift the conversation 
away from student deficits, that would be tremendous. To disrupt inequities in our system, 
institutions should be open to incremental changes to disrupt the status quo. It is frustrating that 
institutions seem to be performative about DEi initiatives and are (understandably) focused on 
enrollment numbers and graduation rates. While these are important to sustain our institutions, these 
metrics should not overshadow the fact that our students, faculty, and staff are human beings and 
need more empathy and compassion. 
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